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TAA Scholarship Awards  
 
 This June 2016, the Taft Alumni Association will be 
again awarding three $1000 scholarships to deserving 
graduates of William Howard Taft High School.  Application 
for these scholarships ended April 15, 2016, and are in the 
process of review from the TAA Scholarship Committee.  The 
recipients will be announced soon and we will bring you 
highlights in our TAA Summer newsletter. 

 
 Mrs. Anastasia GravenΣ ǿƛŘƻǿ ƻŦ ¢ŀŦǘΩǎ tǊƛƴŎƛǇŀƭ 
John Graven from the 1960s and 1970s, agreed to donate 
another $1,000 TAA scholarship. This is the tenth year she has 
done this, and we are truly grateful for her long-standing 
generosity. 
 Mrs. Ruth Artisuk. Taft retired chemistry teacher, 
has donated $1000 for a scholarship to an outstanding 
ǎŎƛŜƴŎŜ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘΦ ¢ƘŜ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘ Ƴǳǎǘ ƘŀǾŜ ŀ ǎŎƛŜƴŎŜ ǘŜŀŎƘŜǊΩǎ 
recommendation and a desire to pursue a career in the 
sciences, in order to apply. 
 The third $1000 scholarship award comes as a 
general award from funds received as a result of distribution 
of assets from Taft alum Richard Rendtorff (June 1956), who 
died in 2013. 

 
Hall Of Fame  and Reunion  
 
²ŜΩŘ ƭƛƪŜ ǘƻ ǘƘŀƴƪ ŜǾŜǊȅƻƴŜ ǿƘƻ ŎŀƳŜ ǘƻ ƻǳǊ ¢ŀŦǘ 

Alumni Hall of Fame event at Taft on Saturday, April 30.  
We sympathize with those who decided not to brave 

the pelting downpour, but appreciate those who waded in 
from the parking lots, which are no longer close to the main 
entrance. But the Taft campus is busy on Saturdays, between 
ǘƘŜ ŘǊƛǾŜǊǎ ŜŘ ǊŀƴƎŜ ŀƴŘ ŀ ƎƛǊƭǎΩ ŦƛŜƭŘ ƎŀƳŜ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ .Ǌȅƴ aŀǿǊ 
field. 

Our 1 p.m. program began with Taft Principal Mark 
Grishaber and Local School Council President Lisa Schweiger 
welcoming the guests. There was a demonstration from 
teacher Sharon Manjack and one of her student baton 
twirlers.  Several students last year, including Tori Schweiger 
(one of our 2015 scholarship winners) had urged Taft to 
establish a program. Those of ǳǎ ŦǊƻƳ ƭŀǘŜǊ ȅŜŀǊǎ ŘƛŘƴΩǘ 
ǊŜƳŜƳōŜǊ ǎǳŎƘ ŀ ǇǊƻƎǊŀƳΣ ōǳǘ ǘƘŜǊŜΩǎ ŀ ōŜƴŜŦƛǘ ƛƴ 

 
Sharon Manjack and member of her Taft twirling unit 

 

researching the early years. A scrapbook from the 40s un-
earthed three pretty majorettes with batons, boots and 
skirted marching band uniforms. Sure enough, on the March 
1940 edition of the Taft Tribune,        (Continued on Page 3) 

 

 

 

Football Pre - Season Play  
 

 Taft will be playing Mt. Carmel on Sun-
day, August 28th, 2016 at 3:00 PM at Soldier 
Field. We expect to be well represented with 
our Eagles wearing their silver and blue gear. 
Please circle the date on your calendars. Taft 
Principal, Mark Grishaber says, ñI am hoping 
many of our alumni can come to the game.   
Go Eagles!ò 
 
 Theyôre planning an Alumni Tailgate 
Party before the game; 300 tickets are avail-
able for purchase at $10/each.  Contact via 
email our TAA Faculty Rep. Ryan Glowacz 
(2006) to reserve your spot at 
rgglowacz@cps.edu. 
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Class of June 1959 
Date:  October 1, 2016  
Place:  Hilton Garden Inn ï Des Plaines  

 Special buffet dinner, casual  

Contact:   Anne (Fear) McManus  
                   annemcmanus@me.com  

                   630 -584 - 9194  
Website :   www.taftreunion1959.com  

 
Class of June 1965   (1st Anniversary of 50th Reunion) 
Date:  October 22, 2016   (6 PM -  10PM)  

Place:  Pinstripes, 100 West Higgins Road, So . Barrington, IL  

Contact:   Bonnie Stewart Jilek  -  taftjune65@gmail.com  

 
Class of 1966  (50th Reunion) 
Date:  June 17 -19, 2016  

Place:  Embassy Suites ï OôHare, Rosemont  

Contact:  Web site ï taftclass66.com or  
 Linda Sak  ï Linda@taftclass66.com  

 

Class of 1971 
Date:  September  2016  
Place:  TBD 

Contact:  Look for updates in summer issue  
 

Class of 1976  (40th Reunion) 
Date:  October 8, 2016 (Reserve by May 1, 2016)  

Place:  Crowne Plaza Hotel ï Northbrook, IL  
Contact:  Dayle Klingler -  TaftReunion1976@gmail.com   

  

14th Annual ALL CLASS Reunion Picnic FLORIDA-WEST 
Date:   March 18, 2017  (1 0AM ï 2PM) 

Place:   Maxine Barritt Park, 18 00 Harbor Dr S, Venice, FL  
     (beach, fishing pier, hiking trails available before + after)   

Pot  Luck :  a shared dish  (+  BYOB ï NO GLASS ALLOWED )  

Photo  shoot :  1:30 pm  -  NOTE PLACE + TIME CHANGE  
Donation:   $5 per person, lawn chairs  optional  

Contact :  Leon Kathan  (Jun ô56) 863 -835 - 2211  

 leonkathan@yahoo.com  
 or Jerry (Beesley) Stephenson  (Jun ô62) 

920 - 559 -7440  ï jerrybloomstephenson@gmail.com  

 

4th Annual ALL CLASS Reunion Picnic FLORIDA-EAST 
Date :  Saturday, April 29 , 201 7 ï (Noon ï 4PM)  
Place :  6140 Mourning Dove Way; Hobe Sound FL  

(For  those unable to attend the  Florida  west coast affair)  
Pot  Luck :  a food item to share ( + BYOB)  

Contact:   Lynn (Morley) Martin (June ô57) 

lmml@sbcglobal.net  -  or  
Jerry (Beesley)  Stephe nson (June ô62) 

jerrybloomstephenson@gmail.com    

 

7th Annual ALL CLASS Reunion Picnic ARIZONA 
Date :  TBD -  2017     (11AM ï 3PM)  
Place :  Stillman Ramada, Stillman Railroad Park in Scottsdale   

Pot Luck:   Bring something to share  

BYOB : Beer in non -glass  containers  only  
Donation:   $3 per person, bring lawn chairs  

Contact: Paul Frizane,  aztaftalumni@yahoo.com  or  
Paulette English,  eagleemail@taftalumni.org  

 

3nd Annual ALL CLASS Reunion Picnic CALIFORNIA 
Date :  July 18, 201 6  ( 11 AM ï 4PM)  
Place : 2372 Recuervo Cove, Del Mar, CA  

Details :  $8 for pizza and beverages, Chicago dogs extra,  

 grandkids free. Bring side dish, salad or dessert to  
 share. BYOB. Swimming pool.   
Contact s:  
        Paul Laud icina  (June ó61)  longbeach1942@  gmail.com  

        Mike Day  (Jun ó60) -  michael91942@yahoo.com   

       Jan (Ostromencki) Savage , janhellokitty@hotmail.com  

 

 
 

 

Lost Classmates  
            !ǊŜ ȅƻǳ ƭƻƻƪƛƴƎ ŦƻǊ ƻƭŘ ŎƭŀǎǎƳŀǘŜǎ ǿƛǘƘ ǿƘƻƳ ȅƻǳΩǾŜ 
lost touch? We will help you in your search by publishing the 
name(s) in this newsletter. If that party responds to us and 
agrees to share the informationΣ ǿŜΩƭƭ ŦƻǊǿŀǊŘ ǘƘŀǘ ǇŜǊǎƻƴΩǎ 
name and address to you.  

Send your request and/or response to Taft Alumni 
Association, c/o Taft High School, 6530 W. Bryn Mawr Ave., 
Chicago, IL 60631 or email us at eagleemail@taftalumni.org.  

The suggested donation for this service is $5 per name. 
 

 
Taft Alumni Chorus    (Continued from page 16) 

Also know that to not split up families, The Chorus is 
open to non-alumni singing spouses and family members 
over the age of 18.  You can even invite singing friends.    

Should you have any questions or concerns, feel free 
to call ƻǊ ǿǊƛǘŜ ƳŜ ŀƴŘ LΩƭƭ ǎƘŀǊŜ ŜǾŜǊȅǘƘƛƴƎ ǘƘŜǊŜ ƛǎ ǘƻ ƪƴƻǿ 
about The Chorus.  Or send me a note with your number and 
LΩƭƭ Ŏŀƭƭ ȅƻǳΦ 

David A. Barth, Director 
The Taft Alumni Mixed Chorus 
1035 Hummingbird Way 
Bartlett, IL 60103 

630-855-8558 
davidabarth@comcast.net 

 /ƻƳŜ Ƨƻƛƴ ǳǎ ŀƴŘ ǊŜƭƛǾŜ ƻƭŘ ƳŜƳƻǊƛŜǎΧƳŀƪŜ ƴŜǿ 
ƻƴŜǎΧŀƴŘ ƘŀǾŜ Ŧǳƴ ǿƘƛƭŜ ȅƻǳΩǊŜ ŘƻƛƴƎ ƛǘΗ  Looking forward to 
hearing from you! 
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Were you Wondering, Too?  

Recently, Art Ellingsen (1968) wrote to TAA 
President Anne Lunde (1969) asking why we have two Hall of 
Fames and what are the differences.  Several others have 
asked, too.  So, Anne responded to Art and provides the 
history of the two here.   

She explainedΣ άSince our hall of fame was started in 
1989, inductions have been scheduled every few years. 
Originally it coincided with Taft's 50th anniversary and the 
first seven members were inducted during the anniversary 
weekend. 

άI was not yet on the board. I was one of many 
volunteer members on the 50th anniversary committee. I was 
honored to be invited to be inducted, but I can't tell you the 
criteria the first year, other than in 1989, and through 2004, 
everyone inducted was still alive. 

άThe next few inductions were spaced about 5 years 
apart. Nominations were submitted by classmates or family 
or admirers. Since 2009 the frequency was reduced to every 
three years, to be sure there was at least one induction when 
every Taft student is at the school. At that time, several other 
things changed. The number of inductees per cycle was 
reduced to 5 (or 6 if there was a fifth place tie in scoring), 
although teams can be inducted in one piece, as the 
Schimpffs are being added this year. 

άAnd, for the first time, deceased alumni became 
eligible to be considered. We have had several who have 
qualified for induction, but could not be contacted for 
verification. As in all nominations, the person suggesting the 
individual must make their case. Wikipedia or a fan blog 
should not be the major reference source.  The nominator 
must have a legitimate home address. We need a photograph 
and someone who can answer questions for us. 

άOften classmates would learn information when 
they attended their own reunions. TAA has a committee 
which goes through the applications, and to be sure the 
committee gets equivalent information for each candidate, 
we developed an application which is posted on the TAA link 
from the Taft HS web site. The form is important so that we 
know how to contact the person who suggests the alumni, as 
well at the alumni themselves. Because we learned that 
nominators often don't know as much as they think they do, 
we do checking ourselves. 

άThere is a lot of variety in the people who are 
submitted. Our scoring system allows for that variety, but 
only the top 5 scorers above a certain threshold advance to 
induction. We encourage nominators to resubmit worthy 
candidates.  

άWe used to schedule our inductions in the fall. The 
2012 inductions shifted to 2013 because there was a new 
principal and it was hard to get a date. In 2015, as we were 
accepting the next set of applications, the even newer 
principal allowed a second Hall of Fame (the William Howard 
Taft or WHT) HOF to be created. That honor got assigned to 
the Taft Foundation's September fundraising dinner. The 

entire nominating and selection process for WHT HOF was 
sandwiched in between TAA newsletters and before TAA's 
regular nomination deadline of June 30, 2015. 

άThe WHT nominations include alumni, retired 
faculty and principals, sports teams, community and PTA 
volunteers. It appears to be a popularity contest, with several 
dozen candidates being judged, based on whether or not 
people recognize their names. Unfortunately, they did not 
induct retired Principal Sam Ozaki (one who held a record for 
longevity) before he died last year. We honored him in 2004 
and were honored by his attendance at the 2009 
ceremonies.  

άThe Taft Alumni Association has received a number 
of inquiries from people who do not understand the 
difference between the HOFs, and who wanted to submit 
their biographical information to someone.  Right now, that 
seems to be part of the WHT voting process. We refer them 
to the foundation.  

άTaft has been very busy over the last two years, and 
it took a number of months to get a date for our ceremony 
that did not coincide with student testing or other major 
events. TAA determined there was enough confusion with 
WHT HOF vs. TAA HOF to not want to have two events with 
similar names scheduled on top of each other. 

άThe Foundation's purpose is to raise funds for 
projects to benefit Taft. We do not charge to attend TAA HOF 
inductions, but we do encourage former students and 
parents to come back and see the progress Taft has made. It 
is something to be proud of, and so are the TAA HOF 
inductees.έ 

 

HOF and Reunion    (Continued from Page 1) 

Ƨǳǎǘ ǳƴŘŜǊ ǘƘŜ ǎŎƘƻƻƭΩǎ ŘŜŘƛŎŀǘƛƻƴ ǎǘƻǊȅΣ ŀ άǘǿƛǊƭŜǊέ ŦǊƻƳ ¢ŀŦǘ 
did well in the city competition.  

¢Ƙƛǎ ȅŜŀǊΩǎ ƛƴŘǳŎǘƛƻƴ ƎŀǾŜ ǳǎ ŀ ŎƘŀƴŎŜ ǘƻ ǊŜŎƻƎƴƛȊŜ 
graduates from four different decades. 

The first was wƛŎƘŀǊŘ ά5ƛŎƪέ ²Ŝǎǎell, who spent his 
first three years at Schurz and the 1939-40 year as editor in 
chief of the Taft Tribune. He was well-remembered by Frank 
Zemaitis, also from the June 1940 class and a staffer on the 
Trib.  Frank, inducted in the Hall of Fame a few years back, 
had retired in Indiana and was unable to come in person. It 
has been one of his goals to see Dick honored. Frank, who 
founded the first Taft Alumni Association in 1940, died just 

three weeks after the ceremony.            
 CǊŀƴƪ ǿǊƻǘŜ ǘƻ ǳǎΣ ά²ƘŜƴ 

Taft first opened its doors in 
September 1939 amid much 
confusion and uncertainty, the task 
of creating a school newspaper fell 
on Mr. Koldny and his Journalism 
class. After questioning each 
student, Mr. Koldny selected Dick 
Wessell to be editor. Most of us in 
the class struggled at first with our 
assignments. Dick took charge and 
guided and counseled us in a born-

Richard Wessell 
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to-the-task manner and a newspaper was born. 
άLƴ ŀ ŎƻƴǾŜǊǎŀǘƛƻƴ L ƘŀŘ ǿƛǘƘ 5ƛŎƪ ŘǳǊƛƴƎ ŀ ƭǳƴŎƘ 

period, Dick told me that he had always been interested in 
news journalism and that he hoped to someday own his own 
ƴŜǿǎǇŀǇŜǊΣέ CǊŀƴƪ ǊŜƳŜƳōŜǊǎΦ άIŜ Ƴŀȅ ƘŀǾŜ ōŜŜƴ 
influenced by his paternal grandfather who worked for 
ǎŜǾŜǊŀƭ ƴŜǿǎǇŀǇŜǊǎΦ 5ƛŎƪ ƭƛǾŜŘ Ƙƛǎ ŘǊŜŀƳΧέ 

9ŀǊƭȅ ¢± Ŧŀƴǎ Ƴŀȅ ǊŜƳŜƳōŜǊ ǘƘŜ άhȊȊƛŜ ŀƴŘ IŀǊǊƛŜtt 
{ƘƻǿΣέ Ǉƻǎǎƛōƭȅ ōŜŎŀǳǎŜ ƛǘ ƛƴǘǊƻŘǳŎŜŘ ǘŜŜƴ ƛŘƻƭ wƛŎƪȅ bŜƭǎƻƴ 
to rock and roll fans. Before they were married Ozzie Nelson 
was a big band leader and Harriett was his female vocalist. 
One of the bylined Wessell stories in the Taft Trib by Dick was 
an interview with Ozzie the bandleader, whose group had a 
long engagement playing in Chicago that first winter of Taft. 

²ƛǘƘƛƴ ƭŜǎǎ ǘƘŀƴ ǘǿƻ ȅŜŀǊǎΣ ǘƘŜ ƳŀƭŜǎ ŦǊƻƳ ¢ŀŦǘΩǎ 
first graduating class were enlisting or being drafted to 
respond to the 1941 attack at Pearl Harbor.  

Dick and other members of the crew of U.S. Ship 
LCE-51, serving in the Pacific Theater during World War II 
were issued a presidential unit citation for extraordinary 
heroism in action during an attack of suicide bombers April 
16, 1945 off the coast of Okinawa, Japan. All 26 Japanese 
ǇƭŀƴŜǎ ǿŜǊŜ ŘŜǎǘǊƻȅŜŘ ƻǊ ŘǊƛǾŜƴ ŀǿŀȅ ŀƴŘ ²ŜǎǎŜƭƭΩǎ ǎƘƛǇ 
helped to rescue crew from the crippled USS Laffey, which 
had been badly damaged. He was in the battles of Okinawa 
and Iwo Jima. 

After the war, Dick and his wife, Mary Jane, who had 
met at Lake Forest College, purchased the 16-year-ƻƭŘ ά5Ŝǎ 
tƭŀƛƴŜǎ WƻǳǊƴŀƭέ ƛƴ мфпсΦ Lǘ Ƙŀǎ ōŜŜƴ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ²ŜǎǎŜƭƭ ŦŀƳƛƭȅ 
ever since, with their four sons, Steve, Todd, Rick and Bob, 
and two grandsons, Tom and Dan on staff. The single paper is 
part of a chain of 16 papers. Dick and the Journal & Topics 
earned many recognitions for their efforts in community 
journalism. 

Todd, who serves as publisher, said his father had 
very fond memories of his years at Taft. 

ά5ŀŘ ƘŀŘ ŀ ǾŜǊȅ ǎǘǊƻƴƎ ƭƻǾŜ ŦƻǊ ¢ŀŦǘΧ ǿƘŜƴ ƘŜ ǿŀǎ 
ƎŜǘǘƛƴƎ ƴŜŀǊ ƎǊŀŘǳŀǘƛƻƴ ŀƴŘ ƘŜ ǿŀǎƴΩǘ ǎǳǊŜ ǿƘŀǘ ƘŜΩŘ ōŜ ŀōƭŜ 
ǘƻ Řƻ ŦƻǊ ŀ ƧƻōΧ ƘŜ ǘƻƭŘ ƳŜ ƛǘ ǿŀǎ ŀ ǘŜŀŎƘŜǊ ŀǘ ¢ŀŦǘ ǿƘo not 
only encouraged him to go to college but helped him 
tremendously to get into Lake Forest College in 1940, and he 
credited that with being a major turning point in his life., that 
enabled him to go on to become the editor the student 
ƴŜǿǎǇŀǇŜǊΦέ  

Our second inductee 
this year is ²ŀƭǘŜǊ IΦ ά²ŀƭǘέ 
Wolf from 1950.  He was in the 
Top 10 of his graduating class, a 
studious looking fellow with 
glasses. He remembers that 
Coach Joe Kupcinet (who 
coached football and swimming 
ŀǘ ǘƘŀǘ Ǉƻƛƴǘύ ǿŀǎ άƳŀŘ ŀǎ ƘŜƭƭέ 
when Walt and two of his 
buddies on the swim team 

declined to play football. They 

were big burly fellows. Walt remembers that he won the city 
championship for the 100-yard backstroke. 

He did not attend a program presented at Taft 
ŘǳǊƛƴƎ Ƙƛǎ ǎŜƴƛƻǊ ȅŜŀǊ ƻƴ άbǳŎƭŜŀǊ 9ƴŜǊƎȅΣέ ōǳǘ ƛǘ ƳƛƎƘǘ ƘŀǾŜ 
been helpful. He returned from being drafted during the 
Korean conflict, and headed to Oregon to study meteorology 
on the GI Bill. A well-paying summer job with General Electric 
ŘŜǘƻǳǊŜŘ ƘƛƳ ƛƴǘƻ ǘƘŜ ŜƴŜǊƎȅ ōǳǎƛƴŜǎǎ ŀƴŘ D9Ωǎ ŀǘƻƳƛŎ 
power equipment department. The latest thing after the 
atomic bombs had ended the previous war was figuring out 
how to apply and market enriched uranium.  A handful of 
companies were exploring the secondary distribution of the 
enriched uranium, and he joined Nuclear Fuel Services (NFS) 
and later formed two companies of his own, SWUCO (a SWU 
is a unit for measuring the product), and his current 
company, Wolfco. 

²ŀƭǘΩǎ ŎŀǊŜŜǊ Ƙŀǎ ōŜŜƴ ǎǇŜƴǘ ŀǎ ŀ ōǊƻƪŜǊΣ ƳŀǘŎƘƛƴƎ 
up power companies which were required to generate certain 
benchmark levels of nuclear power or face government fines, 
with places that generated too much power and needed to 
find buyers. NFS, SWUCO and Wolfco made contacts around 
the world, from Europe and Canada to Japan, Russia and 
China. This created major savings for the utilities, and 
sometimes created a positive, friendly relationship in 
business that governments could build upon. 

Walt could not attend, having recently moved to the 
West Coast from his long-time base in New England, but was 
pleased to be honored. These days he can operate Wolfco 
from anywhere, and he learned when he sold SWUCO a few 
years back, he really enjoys trading in energy. 

Brian Arnspiger, a 1961 graduate, was an athlete at 
¢ŀŦǘΣ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ [ŜǘǘŜǊƳŀƴΩǎ /ƭǳōΣ {ǘǳŘŜƴǘ /ƻǳƴŎƛƭΣ aƛȄŜŘ /ƘƻǊǳǎΣ 
Drama Club and the Taft Trib. His description in the yearbook 
ǇǊƻƳƛǎŜŘ άDƛǾŜ ƳŜ ŀ ƘǳǊŘƭŜΣ ōƻƻƪ ƻǊ ǘƛƳōŜǊ ŀƴŘ LΩƭƭ ŎƭŜŀǊ ƛǘΦέ  

After serving in the military in Vietnam, he returned 
home. His family relocated to the West Coast, where his 
father got them both jobs as machinists, making helicopter 
parts for the US government. His father, Brian remembers, 
encouraged him to get a craft job, as a plumber or perhaps a 
carpenter. Brian wanted to work with people. He got a 

reserve position for a year on the 
Burbank, Calif. Police Department 
and was hooked. His primary 
career has been in law 
enforcement.  

The most exciting and 
dangerous moments of his career 
came 96 days apart, a bank 
robbery, and a shoot-out in an 
alley when he and another officer 
confronted an escaping burglar. 

Brian, shot by the burglar and 
temporarily blinded by the 

ǿŜŀǇƻƴǎΩ ƎǳƴŦƛǊŜΣ ƳŀƴŀƎŜŘ ǘƻ ǎƘƻƻǘ ǘƻǿŀǊŘǎ ǘƘŜ ōǳǊƎƭŀǊΣ 
ǿƘƻ ǊƻǳƴŘŜŘ ŀ ŎƻǊƴŜǊ ŀƴŘ ŎƻƭƭŀǇǎŜŘΦ .Ǌƛŀƴ ǿƻƴ .ǳǊōŀƴƪΩǎ 
very first police medal of valor, became a detective and 
solved burglaries, homicides and cold cases.  

Brian Arnspiger 

Walt Wolf 
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One of his projects was to create a program for an 
Integration of Force, a sequence of training officers to react 
appropriately in various standoffs. They train participants to 
know how to act through acting out various crisis scenarios so 
they safely diffuse sensitive situations before people are hurt. 
His training program has been shared with law enforcement 
agencies around the country. 

Today, Brian works for the Department of Veterans 
Affairs in Prescott, AZ. He says there are many veterans of the 
recent war who have a lot of issues to work out, physically 
ŀƴŘ ŜƳƻǘƛƻƴŀƭƭȅΦ LǘΩǎ ŀ ǇƭŀŎŜ ǿƘŜǊŜ ƘŜ ǘƘƛƴƪǎ ƘŜ Ŏŀƴ ŎƻƴǘƛƴǳŜ 
to be of service. 

The Schimpff family, who grew up in Edgebrook, 
knew they had relatives in southern Indiana in the candy 

business, but 
it was their 
ŦŀǘƘŜǊΩǎ 
siblings who 
ran 
{ŎƘƛƳǇŦŦΩǎ 
Confection-
ary. Warren 
Schimpff 
(1961) 
prepared for 
a career as a 
chemist 

addressing water pollution, which took him to Sweden and 
California among other places. His wife Jill (Wagner) from the 
Class of 1963 specialized in teaching English at all levels, 
including English as a Second Language She also helped to 
prepare curriculum materials.  

{ǘƛƭƭΣ ǘƘŜȅ ŜƴƧƻȅŜŘ ƻŎŎŀǎƛƻƴŀƭƭȅ ǾƛǎƛǘƛƴƎ άYŜƴǘǳŎƪƛ-
ŀƴŀΣέ ǘƘŜ ōƻǳƴŘŀǊȅ ōŜǘǿŜŜƴ [ƻǳƛǎǾƛƭƭe and Jeffersonville, 
where the candy company was located, and had helped out 
during visits. When the last of the cousins and the aunt who 
had run the business died, the company was nearing its 100th 
anniversary. Warren and Jill purchased the company and are 
ƴƻǿ ǘƘŜ ŦƻǳǊǘƘ ƎŜƴŜǊŀǘƛƻƴ ŀǘ {ŎƘƛƳǇŦŦΩǎ /ƻƴŦŜŎǘƛƻƴŀǊȅΣ ǿƘƛŎƘ 
turned 125 in April.  

The confectionary is listed among the top 10 
independent US candy companies in several lists, and it 
makes red hots and lemon drops the old-fashioned way. As 
they collect classic candy-making equipment, the Schimpffs 
have expanded down the block and opened a museum as 
ǿŜƭƭΦ ¢ƘŜȅΩǊŜ ƭŜŀŘŜǊǎ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ōǳǎƛƴŜǎǎ ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅ ŀƴŘ ƘŜƭǇ 
promote tourism for their area. 

Warren told the audience that in their travels they 
had seen depressed business districts, the downtowns where 
they thought, if only someone had stepped up to do some-
thing. They decided that with family history, community 
history, and their determination to make a difference, to not 
lose that piece of American heritage, tƘŀǘ {ŎƘƛƳǇŦŦΩǎ 

Confectionary was the place to make their own stand, and 
are a growing, expanding business. 

Susan Murphy Milano, our final inductee, was a 
member of the Class of 1978. She died of cancer in late 2012. 
Susan was honored once at Taft, however, after she had 
started her crusade to help domestic abuse victims escape 
from their abusers. She had started a program, Project 
Protect, shortly after her first book was published. An event 
to set a record for the most people doing the hand jive 
featured visiting cast members from a touring company of 
άDǊŜŀǎŜέ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ¢ŀŦǘ ŀǳŘƛǘƻǊƛǳƳΣ ŀƭƻƴƎ ǿƛǘƘ Jim Jacobs (Taft 
мфслύΣ άDǊŜŀǎŜέ Ŏƻ-creator, and Frankie Avalon. Proceeds 
from the event benefitted Project Protect. 

{ǳǎŀƴΩǎ ŦŀǘƘŜǊΣ ŀ ŘŜŎƻǊŀǘŜŘ /ƘƛŎŀƎƻ ǇƻƭƛŎŜƳŀƴΣ Ƙad 
taken out the pressures of his job on the family at home, 
ǿƘƛŎƘ ŜǾŜƴǘǳŀƭƭȅ ƭŜŘ ǘƻ ƘŜǊ ƳƻǘƘŜǊΩǎ ŘŜŀǘƘ ŀƴŘ Ƙƛǎ ǎǳƛŎƛŘŜΦ 
Susan became an advocate for abuse victims, especially in the 
Cook County Court system at first. Later, she communicated 
advice by radio, blogs and a total of four books. She faced her 
own dangers from stalkers who were forbidden by court 

orders to contact their ex-
mates. 

hƴŜ ƻŦ {ǳǎŀƴΩǎ ƭŀǎǘ 
contributions came during 
the hunt for Stacy Peterson, 
the still-missing last wife of 
suburban police officer Drew 
tŜǘŜǊǎƻƴΦ !ǘ {ǘŀŎȅΩǎ ŎƘǳǊŎƘΣ 
where the pastor grew to 
believe Stacy knew circum-
stances of the immediate 
predecessor ǿƛŦŜΩǎ ŘŜŀǘƘΣ 
Susan helped the congre-

gation set up procedures where testimony could be recorded 
on video as future evidence if the witness was in danger. That 
service is available at the Naperville Christian Church for 
anyone, around the country, who needs it. 

Jacqueline Zerbe Kitowski (Taft 1980) was a 
childhood friend, and the one who nominated Susan for the 
Hall of Fame. She returned early from her vacation for the 
ceremony. She spoke of SusŀƴΩǎ ōŀǘǘƭŜ ǿƛǘƘ ŎŀƴŎŜǊΣ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŀǘ 
even when she was ill herself, Susan had made herself 
ŀǾŀƛƭŀōƭŜ ǘƻ ƘŜƭǇ ƻǘƘŜǊǎ ŦƛƴŘ άǎŀŦŜ ǇƭŀŎŜǎΦέ 

{ǳǎŀƴΩǎ ŜŦŦƻǊǘǎ ǿŜǊŜ ƴƻǘ universally appreciated. She 
was a tough fighter who stuck with the battle. Looking online 
at some of the commentaries, generally by men, she was 
criticized of overreacting, being too pushy. For those of us 
who had a chance to talk to her along her journey, however, 
she offered strength under adversity, a brave and indomina-
ble spirit, and a determination to offer others hope.  

{ƘŜ ƭƛǾŜŘ ǳǇ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ¢ŀŦǘ CƻǳƴŘŜǊǎ aŀǊŎƘΥ άLƴ ǾƛŎǘƻǊȅΣ 
ƻǊ ƛƴ ŘŜŦŜŀǘΣ ƻǳǊ ŎƻǳǊŀƎŜ ǿƛƭƭ ǎǘŀƴŘΦέ 

Susan Murphy Milano 
 

Jill and Warren Schimpff 
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Brian Arnspiger, Warren and Jill Schmipff, Jackie Kitowski, Todd Wessell, Mark Grishaber with Anne Lunde making 
presentations in the Taft Auditorium of the 2016 Hall of Fame Induction Ceremony 

 

 

 

Taft history teacher Mary Kettering, Anne Lunde, Brian Arnspiger and Wayne Schimpff, at Ketteringôs history class
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Letters to the Editor  
 

To Jerry: 
  I'm still teaching 

full time all over the 
country and enjoying 
myself, and still conduct-
ing tours to Switzerland 
though I think next year 
will be my last.  When my 
wife Marlies and I go home 
there, it will be for our own 
relaxation. I've been doing 
tours to Switzerland for 38 

years, just because I enjoy  
sharing the country I lived and 
studied in.  I have dual 
citizenship.  My next tour will 
be the second half of 
September, 2017.   

I'm also working on my 
eighth book.  If you go to 
"Wayne Barton and the Alpine 
School of Woodcarving" you 
can see a short biography and some of my work.  Life is more 
exciting than ever to me.  I meet for lunch every other month 
with a group of my high school classmates.  [Regrettably, the 
numbers are] dwindling. 

Wayne Barton (June 1955) 
 

To TAA:   

Could you please check and see if I renewed; thanks. 

Mary Ann Doherty (June 1956) 
[Hi, Mary Ann, You are in good stead through December 2017.  You'll 
receive a notice when it's time to renew.  Thank you for your continued 
support.  Paulette English, TAA Web Editor] 

 

Hi Paulette:  
Have you heard about the new alumni chorus?  We 

sang at Taft at Christmas and will sing again at [the Taft H.S. 
June 17, 2016] graduation ceremony. 

John Knecht (June 1963) 
[Yes, John, I've posted information about the chorus on the 

TAA Facebook page and we've put it in the newsletter.  Singing at the 
graduation is wonderful.  Perhaps we can put something in the spring 
newsletter, as well.  Please feel free to add to it on Facebook.  We're 
always interested in alumni activities. Paulette English, TAA Web Editor] 

 
Paulette: 

[I saw the recent announcement about the Taft 
Alumni Chorus.] I'm glad to see someone else is helping Dave 
[Barth] promote our little band of merry men and women!  
I've forwarded it to several of our classmates who (at least 
USED to sing) in hopes we can attract one or two more.  

Looking forward to May, and hoping I can shed this latest 
winter cold by then.  

 Penni (Eichin) Isaacson (June 1959) 
[Hi, Penni,  We are always happy to promote worthwhile alumni 
activities.  We hope the event is a rousing success.  Paulette English, Web 
Editor] 
 

Jerry: 
 Great job on the newsletter! Thanks for being 
diligent and spending the time to put our reminiscing of 
PomPon days at Taft together. [See Winter 2016 newsletter] 

Peggy Cole Boysen (1973)  
 

Jerry: 
 I belong to the VFW and the American Legion and 
had been very busy that day!  Did anyone take any videos or 
pictures?  Email me anytime!   Where do you live?  Here in 
Florida? 
[Hi Wayne,  Sorry you were unable to attend the West Coast reunion.  It 
was cool and breezy, but everyone enjoyed the visiting and food.  Yes, we 
have photos and will be posting them in the next issue of the TAA news-
letter (Spring) that will come out in April.  We also attended the Florida 
(East) reunion April 18th in Hobe Sound.  Actually the east coast is where 
I live - Stuart FL to be exact (snowbird) and Sturgeon Bay WI in the sum-
mers.  Jerry Stephenson, TAA Newsletter Editor] 
 

To TAA: 
I am trying to locate some memorabilia or 

momentos related to Grease, to use as a fundraiser for a 
group that is using Grease as the theme for their annual 
event.  Any help, leads, ideas would be appreciated.  Thanks, 

Ellen (Isaacson) Arnold (January 1962) 
[Hi, Ellen, I don't know that we have any "Grease" memorabilia, but I'll 
pass your request along to other alums in our Spring newsletter for 
ideas.  When is your fundraiser?  Paulette English, TAA Web Editor] 
 

To TAA: 
We attended "Fantasy Fest" in Key West, Florida for 

a 3 day celebration with friends (who live there) from New 
York.  Many people dress up to the "nines".  However, we just 
had a little face painting.  Great fun! 

Harold "Paul" Rebscher (January 1953) 
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Hello Jeraldene, 
 I'm searching for a way to subscribe to the on-line 
Taft Alumni Newsletter without paying for it on-line. 
Are you the right person?  A friend of mine found a 3 year old 
newsletter on-line and gave me your e-mail address.  I want 
to improve my computer skills and I thought taking the 
newsletter on-line might help, besides reminding me of my 
high school years.  Could you provide me with the 
information? 

Barbara (Coy) Janssens (1968) 
[Hello Barb, There is no ability to subscribe to the TAA newsletter.  It is 
part of the benefits received when you join the Taft Alumni Association. 
 LΩƳ ǎŜƴŘƛƴƎ ȅƻǳ in an attachment a copy of our Fall issue of newsletter 
that has an application for you on the inside back page.  Print out a copy 
of that page and mail a check to us.  Then future issues of the TAA 
newsletter will come to you either online (preferable) or mailed.  We look 
forward to having you as part of our organization and enjoying the 
sharing of the history of Taft that we all hold dear!  Jerry Bloom 
Stephenson, TAA Newsletter Editor] 
 

To TAA, 
 OMG!  In two years we three will turn 90!!!   This 
photo was taken during our lunch get-together in Sarasota, FL 
in March 2016.  We are all from the class of January, 1946. 

Barbara (Lawton) Loeschen όWŀƴ Ωпсύ 
9ŘƛǘƻǊΩǎ bƻǘŜΥ  ¢Ƙƛǎ ǇƘƻǘƻ ǿŀǎ enclosed ǿƛǘƘ .ŀǊōΩǎ ōǳǎƛƴŜǎǎ ŎŀǊŘ ǿƛǘƘ 
her name and occupation.  It is not hard to understand why she still 
άǿƻǊƪǎέ ŀǎ ŀ tǊƻŦŜǎǎƛƻƴŀƭ CŀǎƘƛƻƴ aƻŘŜƭΣ ŘƻƛƴƎ Ǌǳƴǿŀȅ ŀƴŘ ƛƴŦƻǊƳŀƭ 
shows, photography and TV commercials.  J Still a striking lad Apologies 
for the quality of this digital photo.  It was a very small submitted image 
to edit, and when enlarged, the quality was lost.  Jerry Stephenson, 
TAAN]  

 

 

L-R: Barbara Lawton Loeschen, Evie Fischer Miller 
and Rosemary Brabec Isborner (Jan 1946) 

 
Hi Paulette,  
 Thank you for the notification [of my lapsed 
membership status]. I am always concerned that with 
receiving the newsletter electronically, there is no "sticker" 
that I can look at with renewal date, as there is on hard copy 
newsletter, so I greatly appreciate this.  I do not want to miss 
a single issue of the TAA newsletter!  Thank you again, my re-
application and fee should arrive to you this week.  Thanks 
for all you do to keep our Taft alumni connected!    

Valerie Stewart Sosnowski (1969) 
 

Hi Jerry,   

 This last reunion [in Clearwater, FL] was a sad one.  It 
was cold, no-where to sit in the sun, no real view and so far 
away, although you come from so far, too.  Evie (Fischer) 
Miller  όWŀƴ Ωпсύ does not like the site either.  We feel we will 
not be attending the picnics unless we have a better turnout, 
but I heard from several that they don't like the site.   What 
to do???    

Judi (Moers) Hardman (June 1953) 
[Judi, Yes ς I agree.  We have been struggling with finding a better 
location for the East Coast Florida All-Class Reunion for a while.  Another 
alum who attended our gathering last month said he would help finding 
a place a bit further south.  We found a better site in Venice, FL and put 
our new selection for next spring in this newsletter.  Thanks for you 
feedback!  Jerry Bloom Stephenson, TAA Newsletter Editor] 

 
To TAA: 
 I have sad news - former Taft H.S. History teacher, 
Mr. Alan Schaps passed away Tuesday morning, March 29th. 
I am a Taft grad, class of 1985. Unfortunately, I never got to 
have the chance to be one of his students as he left Taft 
before I started and had been teaching at Foreman H.S., but I 
got to know him personally. 
 We had met through mutual friends in the early 80's 
when I was a young teenager. He then became a great family 
friend. Attending my wedding and being there for my kids 
birthday parties. All of my children grew up calling him U.A. 
(Uncle Al). He was a great guy, always full of knowledge. We 
would tease him, always saying, "Thank you Mr. History", 
when he would tell us some factual tid-bit during our weekly 
poker games. 
 I attended a Taft function a while back with him, and 
it was so great to see him inter act with his former students 
reminiscing with him. I should've been in awe that he 
remembered each of their names. But I wasn't. He was just 
that good and we all knew it.  He will be very much missed. 
Per Al's wishes, there will be no service. He did tell my son 
during their trip to Amsterdam once, that he would like his 
ashes scattered in the canal. We'll see.  R.I.P. Mr. History. We 
love you, U.A. 

Monica Ann (1985) 
 
To Taft Alums: 
 I have been very lucky in my life to have had 
wonderful teachers and mentors. Two have passed this 
"school year", which is still how I measure time: Dick 
Lieberman, who taught "Law in American Society"; and Alan 
Schaps. I did not have Al for a teacher, but he was such a 
great role model, beginning at [Chicago's] Taft High School's 
"Branch". A staunch advocate of Title 9, he helped put the 
THS girl's basketball team on the map with his undying 
support. He was a good friend to his former students. I'm so 
happy he and Dick were celebrated in Taft High School 
Foundation's "Honor our Eagles" dedication to the teachers 
who changed our lives at Taft. 

Gail Uhlar Murray (1974) 
ώ9ŘƛǘƻǊΩǎ bƻǘŜΥ  ¢Ƙƛǎ ƳŜǎǎŀƎŜ ǿŀǎ ŦƻǳƴŘ ƻƴ ŀ CŀŎŜōƻƻƪ ǇŀƎŜΣ ŜƴǘƛǘƭŜŘ 
ά²ƛƭƭƛŀƳ IƻǿŀǊŘ ¢ŀŦǘ IƛƎƘ {ŎƘƻƻƭέΣ ǿƘƛŎƘ ƛǎ actually a blended site of 
two Taft schools.  Ours -  from Chicago, and another from California.  If 
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you want to share stories and memories with OUR Chicago Taft H.S. 
alumni, be sure to add as one of ȅƻǳǊ άCŀǾƻǊƛǘŜǎέ ǘƘŜ CŀŎŜōƻƻƪ ǇŀƎŜΣ 
ŜƴǘƛǘƭŜŘ ά¢ŀŦǘ !ƭǳƳƴƛ !ǎǎƻŎƛŀǘƛƻƴέΦ  WŜǊǊȅ {ǘŜǇƘŜƴǎƻƴΣ ¢!!bϐ 
 

Dear Paulette, 
 LΩƳ ŀŦǊŀƛŘ ǘƘŜ ǘƛƳŜ Ƙŀǎ ŎƻƳŜ ǘƻ ŘŜƭŜǘŜ ƻǳǊ 
membership in TAA.  My wife and I have just moved into a 
retirement facility and are divesting ourselves of emails and 
documents resulting from activities of many years gone by.  
As we read the past 4 newsletters, we both remarked that we 
did not recognize a name or event or place. 
 Therefore I respectfully request that you drop us 
from your membership rolls.  It was nice while it lasted.  If 
Arlene and I recall correctly, every single person we knew at 
Taft have already passed away. I don't think anyone will be 
needing our email address.  

Ted and Arlene (Walford) Dahlfors (June 1949) 
[Ted and Arlene, We will respect your wishes.  However, there are some 
who may disagree with you from your class about being the last from 
ȅƻǳǊ Ŏƭŀǎǎ ǘƘŀǘ ȅƻǳ ƪƴŜǿΦ  L ƘƻǇŜ ƻǘƘŜǊǎ ǿƛƭƭ ǊŜǎǇƻƴŘ ǘƻ ǎŀȅ άIƛέ ŀƴŘ ǿŜ 
will be sure to pass on their notes to you.  Jerry Stephenson, TAAN] 

 
To TAA: 
 Would love to attend [the Taft Alumni Association 
Hall of Fame Induction Ceremonies] but unfortunately will be 
in Florida at that time. Hope to see the new renovations 
sometime this fall. A Level 1 school! Wow! Go Taft! 

Verelle Murphy Leaton (June 1954) 
[We hope you'll be able to tour the school, Verelle, the next time you're 
in town.  It's really something to see, and we can all be proud to be 
alumni of a great Chicago school.  Paulette English ς TAA Web Editor]  

 
Hi Paulette - 
 Here is that photo that Don has been bugging you 
about (Ha!). We held our little mini reunion at Ken's (and his 
wife's Sue) place out in St. Charles. That was the first time 
that the four of us had been together since 1966! 
 Thanks again for championing this into our hallowed 
periodical! 

Jim Petersen (June 1963) 
. 

 
L-R:  Pat Julian (1966), Ken Heimbuch (June ó65), 
Jim Petersen (June ó63) and Don Mau (June ó63). 

 
To All TAA Staff, 
 Enclosed is my check for membership renewal, 
which expired May 1, 2016.  The works that you all do to keep 
us informed of former classmates is truly appreciated. 

Joan (Denney) Sandecki (Jan 1956) 
 

To TAA: 
 Enclosed is my check for $15 for my 2 year extension 
ƻŦ Ƴȅ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎƘƛǇΦ  LΩǾŜ ŀƭǎƻ ŜƴŎƭƻǎŜŘ ŀ сф ȅŜŀǊ ƻƭŘ ƴŜǿǎ ŎƭƛǇ 
from the Taft Tribune of May 1947 for your memorabilia 
collection. 

5ƛŎƪ hΩ/ƻƴƴŜƭƭ (June 1947) 

 
 

 
To All,  
 Thanks for your work putting together this news-
letter. 

 Rich Cardella (1970) 
 
Dear Paulette, 
 Thank you for the reminder of dues owed.  I enjoy 
ǊŜŎŜƛǾƛƴƎ Ƴȅ ƴŜǿǎƭŜǘǘŜǊ ōȅ ƳŀƛƭΦ  LΩƳ ƴƻǘ ŦƻƴŘ ƻŦ ŎƻƳǇǳǘŜǊǎΦ  
Hoping to hear info on our upcoming 50th anniversary.  Thank 
you for all the hard work which goes into your publication to 
keep all Taft alumni informed. 

Betty (Makis) Mooney (June 1964) 
[Betty, your note was undated, but I received it just recently.  Your 
graduating class 50th reunion was planned and promoted two years ago 
in our newsletter.   It was held in October, 2014.  Maybe a 55th reunion 
will be your next option/opportunity.  Jerry Stephenson, TAAN Editor] 

 
In The News  

  
 The Annual Spring March Madness brought to focus 
ƻƴŜ ƻŦ ¢ŀŦǘΩǎ ŦƻǊƳŜǊ ōŀǎƪŜǘōŀƭƭ ǎǘŀǊǎΦ    LŦ ȅƻǳ ƘŀŘ ǘƘŜ ƻǇǇƻǊ-
tunity to watch the Division III NCAA Basketball Championship 
Games, perhaps you saw No. 2-ranked Benedictine University 
(Lisle, IL) play against No. 4-ranked St. Thomas (MN) on CBS 
Sports Network March 18th. In the semifinal round.   It was an 
exciting finish, with St. Thomas overcoming Benedictine by 
the close score of 82-76. hƴŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ .ŜƴŜŘƛŎǘƛƴŜ άǎǘŀǊǎέ ǿŀǎ 
Tim Reamer (Taft class of 2012).    
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It was an exciting time for Tim in this, his senior year, 
because his team was riding high after a 31-0 season going 
ƛƴǘƻ ǘƘƛǎ ƎŀƳŜΦ  ¢ƘŜȅ ǊŜŎŜƴǘƭȅ ŀŘǾŀƴŎŜŘ ǘƻ ǘƘƛǎΣ ǘƘŜ ǎŎƘƻƻƭΩǎ 
first championship game in NACC (Northern Athletics 
Collegiate Conference) history.   

Success in basketball is not new for Tim.  He had a 
stellar record during his years at Taft, including a 4.0 G.P.A., 
N.H.S. member, Lettermen's Club member, All Tournament 
Team selection - Lane Tech Thanksgiving, Luther North 
Christmas, All Conference selection - CPL Red North, Sun-
Times All Public League basketball selection, Taft Eagles tri-
Captain, averaging 18 ppg.   

 Tim also played boys Softball at Taft.  His goal is to 
come back to Taft and teach/coach because he had an 
exceptional experience there and wants to give back to the 

schoolΦ  Iƛǎ ŦŀǘƘŜǊ ǊŜƭŀǘŜǎ ǘƘŀǘ ¢ƛƳ άƘŀs enjoyed coming back 
to Taft and talking with the basketball team before their 
games to encourage them to work hard and support a team 
effort.  He has talked to the Taft team about the concept of 
the student-athlete and that diligence with their studies must 
be a priorityΦέ 

His proud father, Dan Reamer said Tim was 
άǊecruited by Lake Forest, North Park, Trinity, Beloit, Saint 
Xavier and Benedictine University.  He ultimately chose to 

play at Benedictine University and played in over 100 varsity 
basketball games in his 4 year careerΦέ  IŜ ǿŀǎ ŀ ǎǘŀǊǘŜǊ 
player in the last two games of this season. 

¢ƘŜ ƘƛƎƘƭƛƎƘǘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ȅŜŀǊ ǿŀǎ ¢ƛƳΩǎ ǊŜŎŜƛǾƛƴƎ the 
Elite 90 award for the 2016 NCAA Division III Men's Basketball 
Championship.  As described on the NCAA web site, The Elite 
90, an award founded by the NCAA, recognizes the true 
essence of the student-athlete by honoring the individual 
who has reached the pinnacle of competition at the national 
championship level in his or her sport, while also achieving 
the highest academic standard among his or her peers. The 
Elite 90 is presented to the student-athlete with the highest 
cumulative grade-point average participating at the finals site 
for each of the NCAA's championships.έ  ¢ƛƳ ŎƻƴǘƛƴǳŜǎ Ƙƛǎ 
academic excellence at Benedictine while majoring in Physical 
Education with a 3.88 G.P.A. 
 ¢Ƙŀƴƪǎ ǘƻ ¢ƛƳΩǎ ŦŀǘƘŜǊ 5ŀƴ wŜŀƳŜǊ and to Ryan 
Glowacz, Athletic Director at Taft High School for their contri-
butions to this article, along with facts and statistics gleaned 
from the NCAA web site.   

 
 
 Last October 2015 our former physical Education 
teacher Beverly Conrad from the 60s and 70s was honored 
with the Dee Heinrich Award through the organization 
ά/ŜƴǘŜǊ ƻŦ /ƻƴŎŜǊƴέΦ  This award is named in honor of the 
/ŜƴǘŜǊ ƻŦ /ƻƴŎŜǊƴ ŦƻǳƴŘŜǊ 5ƻǊƻǘƘŜŀ ά5ŜŜέ WΦ IŜƛƴǊƛŎƘΦ ¢ƘŜ 
Award is presented yearly to a longtime volunteer who 
continues the pioneering spirit of outstanding leadership, 
teamwork and vision that Dee Heinrich brought to the Center 
of Concern and the Community. 
 Mrs. Conrad was mentioned on page 4 of our TAA 
Winter 2016 issue as the sponsor of the Taft PomPon team 
from the 1970s.  Her photo was shown there with a few of 
her former squad members. 

 
 
 The band Chicago was inducted into the Rock and 
Roll Hall of Fame on April 8, 2016 in Brooklyn, New York.  It 
was later broadcasted on HBO April 30th.  The band formed in 
1967 and was called Chicago Transit Authority.  It later 
shortened the name to Chicago.  The original band included 
lead guitar player, song writer and co-lead singer Taft grad 
Terry Kath (Jan 1965).  Terry tragically died in January 1978 at 
the height of his career.

 

  
 TAA Treasurer & Vice President John Prochaska 
(June 1961) was honored as the Grand Marshall of the 2016 
Park Ridge Memorial Day Parade for his 40 years of service as 
the Parade's Chairman / Organizer.  
  Prochaska also has organized the placement of flags 
on the graves of 600 veterans buried in the Town of Maine 
cemetery in Park Ridge for 25 years. 

Tim Reamer (Taft class of 2012) 


